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In consideration of
SENATE BILL 955
RELATING TO FILINGS IN THE BUREAU OF CONVEYANCES

Senate Bill 955 would authorize the Registrar and Assistant Registrar of the Bureau of
Conveyances (Bureau) and the Office of the Assistant Registrar to accept electronic instruments
in lieu of original instruments with original signatures. The Department of Land and Natural
Resources (Department) strongly supports this Administration measure as a means to facilitate the
recording process and improve delivery of information to the general public.

Presently, the Bureau and the Office of the Assistant Registrar accepts only original paper
instruments with original signatures for recordation in the Regular System and the Land Court
System. This bill will allow the Bureau and the Office of the Assistant Registrar to accept
electronic documents for recordation once the Bureau and the Office of the Assistant Registrar
have the capabilities to do so and the Department.adopts rules specifying the format of
acceptable electronic documents. An electronic cover sheet will be required to be filed together
with the electronic document that will allow for faster indexing of documents.

This bill will allow for faster and better processing of documents to be recorded at the Bureau
and at the Office of the Assistant Registrar. Recording entities on the neighbor islands will be
able to record documents electronically with the Bureau and the Office of the Assistant Registrar
without the need to mail or courier documents to Honolulu.

Further, the electronic filing would be offered first to businesses and other recording entities that
are familiar with the recording requirements. These businesses will be held accountable for
ensuring that the documents are appropriately executed and acknowledged. An agreement
acknowledging the suitability for electronic recording between the business and the Bureau
would be required to participate in electronic recording.
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RE: SB 955 RELATING TO REAL PROPERTY
Chairs Baker and Fukunaga and Member of the Committees:

We strongly support SB 955 with regards to the Bureau of Conveyances being able to accept for
recordation and electronic instrument in lieu of an original instrument with original signatures subject
to the any rules and requirements to be adopted. We also support the elimination of microfilm to avoid
unnecessary duplication of other processes currently in place. To be able to record in an electronic
format is the wave of the future and Hawaii needs to be prepared to accept documentation for
recordation in this format. Our Bureau of Conveyances has long been in need of upgraded computer
systems and technology to keep the pace with mainland progress in this regard.



